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Solid Waste Advisory Panel 
MINUTES – 2nd Meeting 2017 

 
Present: 
Councillor René Lapierre  Chair, Solid Waste Advisory Panel (arrived at 10:05 a.m.) 
David Bouffard   Vice-Chair, Solid Waste Advisory Panel 
Chantal Mathieu   Director of Environmental Services, CGS 
Renée Brownlee   Manager of Solid Waste & Administrative Services, CGS 
Aziz Rehman    Manager of Waste Processing & Disposal Services, CGS 
Kyle Anderson    Field Officer, CGS 
Councillor Al Sizer   Councillor for Ward 8, CGS (departed at 11:41 a.m.) 
Margaret McLaughlin   Public Member 
Terry Sweeney   Recording Secretary, CGS  
 
Absent: 
Gord Slade    Public Member 
 
Held: Wednesday, October 25th, 2017, at 10:05 a.m. 

Education Room, Environmental Services, 1805 Frobisher Street 
 

Adjournment: 12:15 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
Vice-Chair Bouffard welcomed everyone and the meeting came to order at 10:05 a.m.  Chair 
Lapierre arrived and took over the meeting. 
 
The Director advised that Member Andrew Dubé has resigned from the Panel due to work 
conflicts. 
 
1. Update from previous meeting: 

 
Staff indicated that the changes to the Furniture & Appliances list had been made.  Staff 
also indicated that the future waste app would be able to send a reply back to the 
requestor confirming their submission request.  
 
Staff updated the Panel that a new company was successful for processing our 
recyclables. The contract was awarded to Waste Connections Canada and they will take 
over April 1, 2018, from the current contractor Canada Fibers. The Director indicated 
that the new company is interested in interviewing existing employees.  
 

2. Ontario’s Waste Management Framework and the Blue Box Program: 
 

The province’s strategy for a Waste Free Ontario includes a timeline to reach “zero 
waste”.  The Director explained that a significant amount of work must be completed in 
order for producers to assume responsibility of the blue box program. Staff have been 
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and continue to participate in consultative sessions.  Stewardship Ontario will be holding 
a session in Sudbury in November and staff will be attending.  
 

3. Waste Diversion Equipment Tender: 
 
Staff reviewed the details of the upcoming tender. The tender is expected to be posted 
soon and should close before year end.  Once finalized, staff will bring a report back with 
options for blue box lids.  
 

4. Implementation Plan – Update on Possible New Programs: 
 

Members supported the recommendation to delay the Textiles Program until further 
details are available under the Waste Free Ontario Act and when adequate funding is 
available. 
 
The Panel supported the development of a new program for the collection of household 
batteries.  Staff will seek approval from the Operations Committee.   
 

5. Orders to Clean – Amendments to the Waste Management By-law: 
 
The Panel supported the recommendation to remove the minimum 24 hour notice on 
Orders to Clean. This will be suitable for situations that are considered hazardous, 
dangerous or for repeat offenders.  Staff will seek approval from the Operations 
Committee.   
 

6. Litter Prevention (near landfill sites): 
 
Staff reviewed the current program and the suggested options. A discussion on a 
possible blitz was discussed with the MTO, GSPS and By-law for residents to secure 
their loads.  In the end, the Panel agreed to maintain the current program with the 
addition of a flyer.  
 
Litter abatement maps near landfill sites would be sent under separate email to Panel 
members. 
 

7. 2015, 2016 and 2017 Statistics: 
 

The Panel reviewed the infographic statistics and noted a few corrections and asked for 
minor changes.  The Panel preferred this presentation style, noting it was easier to read 
and understand. Updated sheets are attached. 
 

8. Other Business: 
 
The Panel was interested in receiving information on upcoming conferences. The 
Director indicated that information on conferences open to the Public would be sent to 
the Panel (Please note that the session being held in November by Stewardship Ontario 
is not open to the public). 
 
The Panel requested an update on the renewal process for the medical circumstances 
program as it relates to individuals with long term medical issues. Staff indicated that the 
review had yet to be completed, but a report would be provided at the next meeting, 
along with a possible walk up program.  
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The Vice-Chair indicated that he had been in contact with people with disabilities and 
several agencies who had noted issues with the current program. The Director indicated 
that the matter would be reviewed and a report would be available for the next meeting.  
 
The Vice-Chair indicated he would forward his correspondence email and him and the 
Chair would like to be included in any of our correspondence to these agencies.  
 
 

9. Next Meeting: 
 
Two meetings to be held in 2018 – June and December (with the new Panel if available).  
The Terms of Reference indicates the term for the Panel will coincide with the term of 
Council to November 30, 2018. 
 

 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
 
 
Attachments:  Infographic Statistics (12 pages) 
 
 
Distribution:  Advisory Panel Members 




























